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Part Two ð Visit to Aurillac 2 nd ð 9 th  August 2018  
Overview from the First - timers  by Dawn Beaumont and Lyndsay 

Hatfield  

When we arrived in Aurillac  we received a very warm welcome from 

all the host families and then travelled to our own hostsõ home.  
 

During our stay, as our friendships developed well, our confidence 

increased and we were always able to communicate effectively, 

albeit, mainly due to our hostsõ English being far superior to our 

French!  The stay gave us insight into a typical French family's life 

and the similarities and differences between our two countries.  
 

We had a marvellous varied week visiting a wide variety of historical, 

geographical and heritage experiences.   The socialising between 

hosts and families made the visit a truly exciting memorable 

occasion, a foundation for friendships, communication and greater 

links between our communities.   On our return a link has been 

establis hed between two primary schools to encourage this further.  
 

Without a doubt, we would certainly recommend anyone intere sted 

to go on the next exchange . 
 

Friday 3rd  August by Howard Lane  

The morning was free with our hosts. My host Chrystel  decided to 

give me a guided tour of her village, Tournemire, which is about 12 

miles from Aurillac and set in a beautiful wooded valley surrounded 

http://www.bassetlawtwinning.co.uk/
http://www.bassetlawtwinning.co.uk/
http://www.bassetlawtwinning.co.uk/


by green fields.  It was not long before I 

realised that I had visited the village before.                                         

Perhaps the most memorable part of 

Tournemire is the Chateau, which imposes 

itself over the village.  

In the afternoon we all met up for a tour of 

the Chateau de Sedaiges and had a guided 

tour given by the owners.  The castle was a 

military site from the 12 th  century onwards.  

It was rebuilt as a fortress in the 15 th  

century and later extensively rebuilt and 

refurbished.   

 

 

After the 

Chateau some 

of us visited a 

lake with the 

promise of a 

cool beer; 

unfortunately  

we chose the 

day when they 

had decided 

to close early 

for 

stocktaking !  

     Our group outside the Chateau de Sedaiges  

 

We spent a pleasant hour by the lake before a large group of us 

visited a goatsõ cheese factory before spending the evening with our 

hosts.  



 

Saturday 4 th  August by Josie Greenwood  

At 10 oõclock the group assembled then ventured on a 4km walk to 

the Gorge and waterfalls of the River Jordanne.  The walk has been 

enhanced with boardwalks and bridges that criss -cross the river and 

rapids, eve ntually flowing through Aurillac.  There was plenty of 

wildlife to see on the trail including lots of tiny frog lets struggling 

out of the pools.  We were grateful the pathways were in the shade 

as the temperature rose steadily.  

Afterwards we made our way t o a tiny hamlet in the mountains called 

Felgeadou and to the traditional Auvergnat house that is the summer 

home of two of our hosts, Claudine and Yves Force.   There we had a 

picnic in the welcome shade of their garden and afterwards  walked 

up the hill for an amazing view of the valley leading to the Puy Mary. 

Yves pointed out the burons, farms that used to produce Cantal 

cheese when the cattle were transferred to the upper pastures in 

summer, and barns, now abandoned, where the hay cr op was stored.   

 We returned to the main road via steep hairpin bends to join the 

main road to Aurillac which many keen French cyclists, who have 

priority use of the roads, pedal to climb to the tops of the peaks.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                         Two photographs in the Jordanne gorge  



Sunday 5 th  August by Bev Paul  

Another hot sunny day for free activities.  Joy & I strolled with our host 

to the Brocante market in the main square where there was a wide range 

of items for sale.  I purchased a picture book w ith 1400 French words for 

our grand -daughter but used it a s a refresher myself.  O ther s of the 

group also looked around.  Later we went with our hosts and others to Lac 

du Barrage St Étienne -Cantales for a lakeside picnic, and walk (Route de 

Himalaya!) and others enjoyed a swim.  It was very busy as half the local 

population appeared to be there.   

During the afternoon we also visited the Jardins contés de la 

Ségalassiere which probably is best descr ibed in English as an enchanted 

garden though it does include a witchõs coven and poisonous plants and has 

only been established a few years; definitely worth a visit. The evening 

was spent in Severine & Nicolasõs garden or for the children in the 

swimming pool; they  provided us with plenty of wine and a great BBQ.  In 

all a slow and relaxed day.    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   The top pictures are of the barrage  

     

     The bottom picture is the garden  

 

 



Monday 6 th  August  by Sue Dawson  

Marcoles  is a beautiful medieval village about half an hour drive from 

Aurillac.   The village has narrow cobbled streets with beautiful stone houses. 

The village became famous and wealthy as it was on the road from North to 

South so was used by merchants exchangin g goods as well being on the pilgrim 

route to Compostela which meant it was used as a stopover by pilgrims.  

We had an excellent and well- informed guide for the day.  The Church, named 

after St Martin, the same as Blyth Church, had been restored recently a nd 

claimed to hold some of the bones of St Martin.  Our guide led us on through 

the picturesque village to the restaurant where we were having lunch.  This was 

excellent, sitting in the sunshine with good food, good wine and good company , 

what more could w e wantéwell maybe a rest in the 34 degree heat!  This was not 

to be as we carried on our guided tour and visited a blacksmith and a typical 

French kitchen from the 1940 õs before going on to hear how clogs were made 

and a fascinating explanation and demonst ration of the process.  

After this long day we returned to our hosts  and for us this meant an evening 

meal in the garden as the temperature cooled a little.  

 

            Marcoles church from Porche bas                                       Auberge de la tour  

                           

 

 



Tuesday 7 th  August by John Shephard  

Yves drove us (up some very steep, windy roads) to the Rocher de Carlat about 

25 minutes South East of Aurillac.  Here is a spectacular vertical sided volcanic 

rock (Rocher) perched above the village of Carlat.  On top of the rock there was 

once a formidable medieval castle ð of which almost nothing remains ð but this is 

where technology comes in!  At the reception bu ilding we were equipped with 

ôaugmented realityõ goggles.  

The walk started with a climb up a narrow rock -cut stair through a fissure in 

the rocks, then the group did a circular tour of the plateau -like top of the rock. 

The sun was hot but the 360 degree v iews of the hilly, wooded landscape were 

spectacular.  When you reached each numbered station and donned the googles, 

you saw an impressive 360 degree view of how it used to look when the castle 

was there.  Wearing the goggles meant you couldnõt see other people or where 

you were putting your feet so there were some amusing moments of people 

swaying and bumping into each other.  This was particularly true at one point 

where you appeared to be looking from a perch on the battlements down the 

vertical drop hu ndreds of feet below ð there was lot of holding on to each 

other!!  

After lunch, Gill and I went down into Aurillac and then up to the Musee des 

Volcans.  The Museum gave us a good insight into the volcanic history of the 

region and the terrace outside gav e great views over Aurillac.  

That evening, as we sat with Claudineõs family on their terrace, eating Cornets 

de Murat with Chantilly cream, a thunderstorm developed, giving a spectacular 

lightning show over the hills but not much rain. A very pleasant end  to another 

very enjoyable day!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

                  Left: The Rocher de Carlat  

                     Right: View of the village from  

                                the rock.  



Wednesday 8 th  August  by Marion Corbett  

The day began with a guided tour of the castle of Aurillac which stands high 

overlooking the t own; incorporated within the grounds is the museum.   Our 

guide gave a brief overview of its history and the conflicts that occurred over 

the centuries.   The grou p then walked down to the old town passing attractive 

gardens surrounding the castle.   Our next stop was the Church of Saint ðGeraud, 

after which we continued through the old town stopping at places of interest, 

and on into the town centre where colourful f loating umbrellas provided shade.  

With the afternoon free, we spent time with our hosts preparing food for the 

evening dinner and later went to the shopping mall for last minute presents to 

take back to England.    

By 6pm we were at the magnificent Town H all being formally greeted by local 

dignitaries of Aurillac and Arpajon, and Bassetlaw Twinning responding in kind to 

their warm welcome.   This was followed by aperitifs and conversation.  

Finally, an evening of copious food, wine, music and entertainment  with Paul 

making us all laugh with one of his famous monologues attempted in a mixture of 

French and English.  The children in our host families had spent the morning 

preparing the village hall making us feel so welcome.  Goat skin bagpipes and 

accordion played during the evening, speeches were made by representatives of 

both Twinning towns and assurances of return visits given.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

       

                       Village Hall Meal  

      Aurillac Umbrellas  

 


